MINUTES Of a Meeting of Melksham Without Parish Council held on Monday, 21st June 2010 at First Floor, Crown Chambers, Melksham at 7.00 p.m.
Present: Cllr. Richard Wood (Chairman of the Meeting); Cllrs. Alan Baines, Elizabethe Bean; Rolf Brindle; Terry Chivers; Paul Clark; John Glover; Pat Nicol and Steve Petty  

Apologies: Cllrs. Mike Mills; Gregory Coombes, Mike Sankey and Don Millard. 
53/10
Declarations of Interest: For grants, Cllr. Richard Wood declared an interest in the Berryfield and Semington Road Action Group and in the Rachel Fowler Centre as a Committee member. Cllr. Elizabethe Bean declared an interest in Shaw Village Hall Committee as a member. Cllr John Glover declared an interest in the Melksham Gardeners Club and in the Melksham Rail Development Group. Cllr. Steve Petty also declared an interest in the Berryfield and Semington Road Action Group.  Cllr. Alan Baines declared an interest in the Melksham Christmas Lights Group as a volunteer. Cllr. Rolf Brindle declared an interest in the Bowerhill Village Hall Trust as a Trustee, in the Bowerhill Residents Action Group as a member and in the Wilts and Berks Canal Trust. The Clerk, Mrs Mary Jarvis declared an interest in St Barnabas Netball Club as a player. 

For other matters, the full Council declared an interest in MW 10/ 01887 Shaw Pre-School application for a children’s garden at Shaw Hall as the owner of the site. 
Cllr. Bean declared an interest in the same application as a member of Shaw Hall Committee and resident living adjacent to the site. Cllr. Petty declared an interest as a Wiltshire Councillor in matters relating to the Bowerhill Sports Field Survey and in matters relating to planning as a member of the Wiltshire Council Western Area Planning Committee. He also declared an interest in Agenda Item 13 (iv) re the re-location of the King Street Lorry Park as a Wiltshire Councillor for Melksham and PSV driver and company director. 

54/10
Visit from Melksham Community Partnership -Miriam Zaccarelli & Chris Holden: The Chairman welcomed Miriam and Chris to the Meeting. Miriam explained the task of the Community Partnership was to be the voice of the community to the Area Board. The consultation the Partnership carried out in the community would be used to create a new Community Plan. The Partnership was coordinating consultation on the Wilts and Berks Canal Melksham proposals, and the Waterways Group within the Partnership was very involved in helping the Canal Project to move forward in Melksham.

Cllr. Clark emphasised he would appreciate more information on what groups existed within the Partnership. 


Miriam Zaccarelli  agreed to supply more information


Chris Holden further explained that the Melksham link proposal plans had been prepared by the Wilts and Berks Canal Group. Consultation was based on a “this is the plan – what do you think of it” approach. The issues re the environment; the  linking of the canal to the river; land ownership and legal access were not insurmountable. If the initial proposals were supported by the community, there would then be a full Planning  and Environmental Review. Plans had been on display during May and June in the Town Hall, Library and former Reptile shop, with comments sheets for return by those interested. There had also been an event at the Waney Edge Café at Berryfield, since Berryfield was one of the few communities who would be  directly affected by the plans. Most of the proposed new route was via farmland. 

. 

It was resolved to suspend Standing Orders to enable a member of the public to speak.

55/10
Public Participation (1): 

Wilts and Berks Canal Plans – Marina near Semington: Brian Smith informed he was attending the Meeting as a member of Semington Parish Council. Up until recently he had known very little about the new plans but he had found details on the Partnership website and had realised a planned new marina; for the Melksham side of the canal bridge in Semington Road would affect Semington residents.

Chris Holden reported the Partnership hoped to do a consultation exercise in the Somerset Arms in the near future and would let Semington Parish Council know about this. He would be willing to attend a Parish Council Meeting to fill members in on the details of the Scheme.

Brian Smith replied that at present there was no formal Semington PC view but he not sure if Semington Parish Council was aware of the marina plans.

The Council reconvened.

56/10
Wilts and Berks Canal  proposals – Town Council letter: Letter received from Melksham Town Council to propose the two councils establish a joint working group, to comment on canal proposals.  It was noted that both councils were already represented on a) Wilts. And Berks Canal Partnership  and b) Community Partnership Waterways Group


Resolved: The Parish Council decline the invitation to form a joint working group with the Town Council as both councils already expressed their views through the existing two groups. 
57/10
Wilts and Berks Canal - Melksham link proposals  It was noted that the Parish Council had always supported the proposal for a Wilts and Berks route through Melksham via the river link.  Cllr. Baines emphasised there were implications for Semington as the proposed highway access was within the section of the old A350 which had been closed off. The issue re access needed to be addressed. Cllr. Petty hoped the Scheme would reduce parking on the bridge as the proposals included off-road parking. Cllr. Brindle informed that a lot of money had been spent reinforcing the canal bridge in the past. He was unsure why the Marina needed two turns and he would be happier to see the link not being tied in with the Marina. Cllr. Glover emphasised that if access was permitted from the Melksham direction, it would result in Semington Road having through traffic again with implications for Berryfield. Cllr. Wood referred to the issues of loss of the hall and play area at Berryfield and the humped back bridge into Berryfield.  There were also issues re the weir on the river and it was important a full Environmental Impact Study was carried out. Cllr. Baines referred to issues re how close the canal was to Berryfield Lane and its alignment  through the houses at Berryfield which meant a tree with a TPO on it would have to be removed. 

Resolved: The above comments be forwarded to the Melksham Area Partnership.

58/10
Melksham Area Partnership – Waterways Group Minutes: Resolved: The Council note the Minutes of the Waterways Group Meeting of 4th May 2010
59/10
Melksham Area Partnership – Community Safety Minutes: Resolved: The Council note the Minutes of the Community Safety Group Meeting of 29th April 2010
60/10
Public Participation(2) 
(i) Planning Appeal -Local Centre land, Bowerhill: Cllr. While reported that he was going through the Persimmon (appellant) case, ready for the Appeal at the beginning of July.

(ii) Sainsbury – new extension application: Cllr. While  emphasised that he was supporting this application as Sainsburys had a good record and most residents were in favour of the extension.

(iii) Planning -Back garden developments & housing density:  Cllr Chivers asked about the Government programme re garden developments. Cllr. While reported no details had yet been received on this or changes re housing density.
(iv) Withdrawal of Regional Spatial Strategies: It was noted that the Government were abolishing these strategies. Cllr. Wood asked how this would affect housing allocations.  Cllr. While reported  the Principal Planning Officer had produced a Guidance Document re the changes and he would email a copy to the Clerk.
(v) Allotments: Cllr. While reported Wiltshire Council had been considering whether a Strategy should be developed re allotment supply. He praised the Parish Council for taking the initiative in extending the allotments at Berryfield. Cllr. Chivers reported that he sent the Clerk information relating to the 1918 Allotments and Enclosure Act which stipulated that if 6 or more people requested allotments the Council could acquire land under compulsory purchase powers. Cllr Glover suggested that such powers should be applied to the Local Centre land at Bowerhill.
The Council re-convened.

61/10
Minutes,Planning Committee 7th June: Resolved: The Minutes of this Meeting be formally approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman as a correct record
62/10
Arising from Min. Flooding, 209 Corsham Road, Whitley: The Chairman read out a letter received from the resident. The Council noted that a lot of work had already been done re jetting drains and putting a camera down. Cllr. Glover recommended the residents ask their insurers to take legal action. Cllr Nicol advised that as their property was listed, advice be sought from English Heritage. It was noted that the Area Board had a Northern Area Flooding Group. The Clerk confirmed that details of the flooding problems had been passed on to the Area Board.  Cllr. Chivers emphasised others nearby might also have problems. Cllr. Chivers  proposed, seconded by Cllr. Nicol, that the Council host a joint meeting with all interested parties, to see if help could be given. This was agreed.
Resolved: The Council organise a Joint meeting between representatives of  Wiltshire Council, Wessex Water, the Environment Agency,  the Area Board Flood Group to find a solution to the flooding problems. 
63/10
Planning applications: The following planning applications were considered:-       
(i) MW10/01790 David Wilson Homes Ltd, Submission of reserved matters to outline planning permission 04/01895/0UTES for 50 residential units on land at Clackers Brook, East Melksham.  

Comments: As the Parish Council is  unable to ascertain from the  huge number of plans received what the reserved matters under consideration are these plans are being returned to the Planning Officer with a request for more specific information.  
(ii) MW10 01735 Land west of Outmarsh Farm, Outmarsh. Hedge removal

Comments: The Parish Council OBJECTS to this hedge removal  as it should be possible, through careful excavation  to do the work required without removing it. If the applicant disagrees please would you forward his concerns for further consideration. 
(iii) MW10 01887 Shaw Village Hall, The Beeches, Shaw  . Proposed alterations to existing Village Hall and formation of pre-school children’s garden. 

Comment: As the Parish Council owns Shaw Village Hall, the whole Council has declared an interest and will not be submitting comments re the detail.  Please note the Parish Council  supports this application in principle. 

A member of the public indicated she wished to speak. It was agreed to suspend Standing Orders again to enable her to do so

64/10         Public Participation (3)
                  MW10/01790 David Wilson Homes Ltd, Submission of reserved matters: Mrs Rita Snowden emphasised her support for the Council’s frustration re not being given sufficient information to comment on the reserved matters. She expressed concern at the length of time being taken to sort out the details.

The Council re-convened

65/10
New Hall, Berryfield: The Council noted an apology from Planning Area Development Manager David Hubbard that the application for a new Hall at Berryfield had been delayed as the original Case Officer had left. The application would now be taken forward by Planning Officer Mike Kilmister. 
66/10
a) Minutes, Finance Committee 7th June: Resolved The Council formally approve the Minutes of this Meeting  as a correct record and the Chairman sign them as correct.

b)  Finance Committee recommendations: Resolved: The recommendations as detailed in Mins.. 41/10 – 48/10 be formally approved by the Council
                  c) Grant Awards 2010: Resolved: The following grant awards be made:
3651
Bowerhill Village Hall Trust





£2,350.00

3652
Shaw Hill Playing Field & Village Hall



£3,050.00

                                                                                      TOTAL                       £5, 400.00
3653
Whitley Reading Rooms





£   500.00

3654
Whitley Reading Rooms Roll of Honour



£     75.00

3655
Rachel Fowler Centre






£   200.00

3656
Berryfield & Semington Road Action Group



£   300.00

3657
Bowerhill Action Group





£   300.00

3658
Atworth Youth Group






£   100.00

3659
Bowerhill Youth Group





£   400.00

3660
2385 (Melksham) Squadron ATC




£   100.00

3661
3rd Melksham Brownies





£   100.00

3662
Youth Action Wiltshire (for Wiltshire Young Carers
)

£   100.00

3663
Carers Support West Wiltshire




£   250.00

3664
Group Five







£   200.00

3665
Melksham PHAB Club





£   200.00

3666
Relate Mid Wiltshire






£   200.00

3667
Melksham Town Council (for Melksham in Bloom)


£   100.00

3668
Melksham Party in the Park





£   300.00

3669
Melksham Christmas Lights Group




£   300.00

3670
Bowerhill Villager






£   250.00

3671
Shaw & Whitley Connect





£   250.00

3672
PCC of Shaw & Whitley





£   250.00

3673
Melksham Railway Development Group



£   200.00

3674
Bowerhill Busy Bees Patchwork Group



£   100.00

3675
Kestrel & Dowding Court & Bowerhill Bungalows Social Club
£   100.00

3676
Melksham Choral Society





£   100.00

3677
Melksham Country Dancers





£   100.00

3678
Melksham Gardeners’ Society




£   125.00

3679
Melksham & District Historical Association



£   100.00

3680
St Barnabas Church Field Fund (for Community Sports Field)
£   200.00

3681
St Barnabas Netball Club





£   100.00

3682
Golden Fleece Cricket Club





£   100.00

3683
Whitley Players






£   200.00

3684
Melksham Tourist Information Centre



£   100.00






     TOTAL GRANTS          £6, 000. 00

67/10
Internal Audit Report for March Accounts 2010: The Council was pleased to note the excellent Report received from the Internal Auditor. 

Resolved: The Council give a formal vote of thanks and appreciation to Teresa Strange, the Assistant Finance Officer and the Clerk for the excellent Audit result. 
68/10
Annual Return & Governance Statement for External Audit: Resolved: The Statement of Accounts in the Annual Return be formally approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman. The Council also formally approve the responses in the Annual Governance Statement and the Chairman sign to confirm the Council’s sound systems of internal financial management. 
69/10       Accounts for payment: The following accounts be checked and formally approved for payment: To check and approve accounts for payment:
3629  Total Equipment Ltd: (ex MSK TestPro), 3rd Qtr rent 01/07/30/09/10 
         (£1,608.75) Building Insurance 01/05 – 30/04/11  (£1,018.75)             £  2,627.50

3630  Complete Weed Control: Weed spraying £765.00 + VAT 
           £    898.88

3631  Vision ICT Ltd: Website Hosting & Support 02/08 – 01/08/11 
                                                                                        £320.40 + VAT         £    376.47

3632 SLCC Enterprises Ltd: Summer Seminar for M. Jarvis &

          T. Strange £300.00 + VAT                                                                     £    352.50
3633  Mr Mike Mills: Chair’s Allowance (1st instalment £200) 

           + £1.47 underpayment from 2009/10                                                  £    201.47

3634   British Telecom: Internet 01/05 – 31/07/10 
£109.44 + VAT          £    124.66
3635   P.S. Filkins: Beanacre grasscutting 17/05/10  & 08/06/10
             £     80.00

3636  Walker Fire (UK) Ltd: Fire extinguisher service 

                                                                  &  inspection £59.00 + VAT            £     69.32

3637 HFL Displays: Whiteboard for office £47.95 + VAT                                £    56.34

3638  Community First: Annual Membership subscription
                        £     36.00

3639   Buildbase: Maintenance materials £12.21 + VAT
                       £     14.35

3640 Countrywide Farmers plc: Maintenance materials £8.27 + VAT            £     10.27

3641 Mrs Mary Jarvis: June salary + additional hours + Expenses 
           (stationery/postage) £18.23 + VAT                                                        £
   3642  Mrs Margaret Mylchreest: June salary

                                   £  
   3643  Mr Terry Cole: HRS w/e 08/05/10 – 29/05/10 + Travel lump sum 
              + Mileage (£62.80)                                                                              £   
3644   Mrs Teresa Strange: June salary + Expenses £1.96
                        £   
3645
Mrs Gill Butler:12 hrs 20/05– 17/06/10 4hrs hol  + 4 hrs sick pay   £   
3646
Mrs Elaine Cranton: Office cleaning May

                       £     
3647
Barry Mylchreest: Allotment Warden (4hrs) + Mileage (£8.40)       £     
3648
Mr Ben Jarvis: Casual office assistance (3hrs)
                        £     
3649 
Inland Revenue: Tax & NI, Employer/ee
 
                         £  802.74   

3650
Wiltshire Council – Wiltshire Pension Fund

 


Superannuation Employer/ee – Jarvis/Strange           £  673.52
70/10          Minutes, Annual Council, 17th May: Resolved: The Minutes of the Annual Council of 17th May be formally approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman, with the following amendment: 

Page 6 Min.13/10 line 3 Amend “St Margarets’  Gardens” to “Churchill Avenue”
71/10
 Arising from Min.10/10 Litterbins at Canal Seend-Caretaker Insurance: The Clerk  

  reported that  the Caretaker was covered by Employers, Public Liability and Accident   Insurance to work in the Seend parish providing he was working under the direction of the Parish Council. Cover for loss or damage to equipment was limited to use within the parish boundary but as emptying the canal bins would not require use of expensive equipment this was not relevant to this task.  There was discussion about what equipment was needed to empty the bins..
Resolved: The Council ask the Caretaker whether he would like a small wheelie bin to be purchased for use in emptying the bins.
 72/10         Arising from Mins. 14/10 & 20/10 Tree-planting matters: The Council was awaiting information re tree-planting courses. Chris Kirk had advised that the Council purchase and reserve a mature Oak to be grown on at a local nursery for future use at Shaw Field when the old chestnut failed. The Council had asked Wiltshire Council whether the failed birch tree at the Falcon Way roundabout could be replaced with three whips and this was currently being considered. 
73/10
Arising from Min.15/10 Graffiti in bus shelter: The Clerk reported that the Caretaker had assessed the site and had advised that the solvent used to remove graffiti was unsuitable for use by untrained persons.  However he had suggested the girls be asked to touch up the damaged painting with fresh paint. The girls had been interviewed and had admitted liability and the Clerk was awaiting further instructions from the Police and Youth Offending Team.

74/10
Arising from Min. 24/10 Rights of Way Information Boards: Councillors reported that the Information Boards which had been installed at Beanacre, Berryfield and Bowerhill looked really good and were well used. However the Board which had been installed opposite Shaw School was badly positioned, looked cramped and was on a poor patch of grass. It needed to be re-sited. Cllr. Chivers suggested re-siting it on the opposite side of the road at the entrance to the car park. It was agreed to seek a site meeting with Wiltshire Council to discuss an alternative site. Cllr. Clark reported that he had received adverse comment re blocked paths at Beanacre. Cllr. Chivers  reported that the walk from Whitley to Beanacre was well used.

Resolved: 1. The Council set up a site meeting with Wiltshire Council Officers and Cllrs. Bean and Chivers attend to represent the Council. 2. The Caretaker check where footpath blockages were at Beanacre and if necessary these be reported again to Wiltshire Council.

75/10
Arising from Min. 25/10 Bowerhill Sports Field Survey & Legal Agreement. The Council noted details of a new scheme to create Jubilee Playing Fields for the Queen's Golden Jubilee.   It was also noted that a reply had been received from Wiltshire Council.  

Resolved: A Bowerhill Sports Field Working Party be held on Monday 5th July 
76/10 
Arising from Min. 27/10 Melksham Oak Community School – Planning Enforcement: The Clerk reported she had now received the Schemes. As regards bus shelters, there was a Section 106 Agreement in place to provide new shelters on the highway and Ian Postlewaite had the details.
77/10
Arising from Min.28/10 Trading Restrictions for new school: The Clerk  reported that Wiltshire Council were aware concerns re trading vehicles appearing near the new school but was unwilling to take action unless a specific problem occurred. Kate Golledge, the WC Trading Officer had advised the Parish Council to get in touch if a problem occurred as it would be a relatively quick exercise to add streets to the area which had already been given consent.  
78/10
Arising from Min. 29/10 Office Accommodation: The Clerk reported that she had spoken with Neil Ward re the proposed Melksham campus. Wiltshire Council had noted the Parish Council’s  interest in being part of a new campus. Options re a possible site were to be put to the Wiltshire Council cabinet in the Autumn . Total Equipment had confirmed by email their agreement that the Parish Council’s lease could be extended to 2012 in line with their own lease on Crown Chambers which they intended to renew in 2012.

The Council suspended Standing Orders to  enable Cllr. While to  report on the  Melksham Campus

79/10
Public Participation (4) 


Melksham campus and Sports Field: Cllr While reported that officers hope to meet together in January to iron out the Sports Field issue but this had been deferred to consider the question  of a Melksham campus. He had asked the Area Board to clarify what was the timescale for this and he felt things would need to speed up considerably if a report was to reach cabinet before Christmas. The new Government was now axing large projects such as the new Stonehenge Visitor Centre and to finance a new campus in the present economic climate would prove difficult. He was aware of plans to move the swimming pool and Christie Miller Sports Centre but needed to see details. There was land adjacent to the new school site and other sites too were being considered for a campus. There would be further consultation once proposals were know.


The Council re-convened.

80/10
Arising from Min 29/10 cont. Office accommodation: Cllr.Glover emphasised that councillors who wished to change the  present office accommodation  needed to put forward alternative proposals. Cllr. Chivers emphasised the Council needed to know the cost of the lease extension and to have a signed contract.  Cllr. Glover  offered to formulate a proposal with the Clerk for the lease extension which could then be
discussed by the Office Working Party, for presentation to Total Equipment. This offer was accepted.  Resolved: The Council hold an Office Working Party to consider the draft proposal for the Lease extension. 
  81/10        Arising from Min. 33/10 Bus stops, Shaw and Whitley: The overgrowth around the bus shelter near Church Farm had been cut back. The Council noted that that Cllr. Chivers had sent a  letter  to WC Passenger Transport Officer Mr White re the lack of  bus timetables. The reply indicated confirmed that there were up to date timetables in Shaw and Whitley and an additional timetable was to be erected near the Corsham Road bus stop. Details re an enhanced service through Shaw and Whitley from 1st August 2010 were also noted. 
 82/10
Arising from Min. 34/10 Dog fouling Whitley: The Clerk reported that the Cleansing Technician had checked Eden Grove and had not found any signs of dog-fouling there. He had also checked the area between First Lane and Westhill and not found any fouling there either. This was noted. 

 83/10        Arising from Min. 35/10 Postal  Services 

a) Post Box for Whitley: The Council had not received a reply to the request for the post box at Whites Corner to be reinstated. A letter from MP Duncan Hames indicated he would be willing to take up the matter on the Council’s behalf. 
Resolved: The Council reply to MP Duncan Hames to take up this matter.
b)  Post Office at Bowerhill: The Clerk reported she had  now received the criteria for running a Post Office and she gave Cllr. Glover a copy. 
84/10
Relocation of bin at Woodrow Road: An email was received from the Cleansing Technician to apologise that the bin at Woodrow Road had been relocated to a site on private land. This matter would be rectified shortly.
85/10
Melksham Area Board Matters: 

(i) Chairman’s  Report re 24th May Meeting  The Council noted this Report..

Wiltshire Council had now agreed to review their plans to put housing between Melksham and Bowerhill. The Clerk reported that although Wiltshire Council had now recognised Melksham needed a swimming pool, it was unlikely to remain at its present location.  
(ii) Funding for Young People’s Transport & Access Problems: Letter to inform that £5,000 was available for innovative ideas to help improve young people’s transport. Groups of young people would put forward ideas for projects and also vote on who was awarded funding  Cllr Petty suggested the Parish Council put forward a Scheme for consideration and that the Poster be passed on to youth clubs.

Resolved:- The Council forward obtain copies of  the poster and forward them to youth clubs.    

(iii)      Grants to Area Board   The Clerk reported two grant applications had been submitted to the Area Board; a) for an extension to the  basketball court at Shaw and b) for a new notice board at Bowerhill.  The applications  would go before the Area Board on 28th  July.    

 86/10
Request for memorial bench at Pathfinder Way, Whitley: Request received from young people for a seat to be placed at Pathfinder Way in memory of a young person who recently died there is an accident. £120 had been collected so far. It was noted that Wiltshire Council Highways dept would need to approve the site for the seat. Cllr. Chivers suggested that if a hard wood bench was too expensive, the young people may wish to  consider tree planting                                                                                    Resolved:-  The Council approve having a memorial bench on Pathfinder Way in principle but advise the young people to consider purchasing a hard wood bench.

87/10
Correspondence for Action:-                                                                                         (i) WALC May 2010 Circular : The Council noted papers re new Car Allowances & the new Government Coalition Programme. Cllr. Chivers suggested that there also needed to be an allowance for push-bikes as well as cars. Cllr Glover welcomed the Government’s freeze in Council Tax.  

Resolved: The Council write to propose that WALC consider recommending push-bike allowances to encourage sustainable transport.
                                                                                                                                                                                        (ii) Proposed Gateway Scheme for Westhill, Whitley:-  The Council considered draft designs for a new Gateway Scheme. 

                    Resolved: The Council welcome the Scheme and request a 30 m.p.h. sign to be painted on the road as an additional safety feature.  

(iii) Wilts Invasive Plant Project – Letter from Senior Project Officer:  This was noted.     
(iv) Melksham Lorry Park closure: A letter was received from Cllr Mike Mills  to request that the Council write to the Area Board to ask why £18,000 had been spent on a Study which  had concluded the Lorry Park should be closed. The public needed to see how £18,000 had been spent.  He was very concerned that lorries would now use residential roads for parking. Cllr. Baines reported that  the £18,000 Study had actually identified Leekes as an alternative site but the Area Board had rejected this recommendation. Cllr. Chivers emphasised that a truck stop was needed on A350 and he suggested the proposed new link road could provide this facility  near the A350 when it was built. There was discussion re whether the Area Board had powers to close the Lorry Park. or whether this decision would have to be made by the full Council. Councillors were unhappy that  the Lorry Park was being closed without any provision for an alternative venue. 
Resolved:  The Council  write to Wiltshire Council to deplore the decision to close the Lorry park without re-provision of parking elsewhere.
(v)  Quilts for London – Pennant for 2012 Olympic Games: An email was received from Mrs Marilyn Mills of Bowerhill Busy Bees to request permission to sew a replica pennant of the Council Badge of Office for the 2012 Olympics games. This was a national project to give each competitor a souvenir of their visit to the UK 

Resolved: Permission be granted for the Council badge to be copied. 

(vi) Old Phone Boxes – proposed future electric car charging points:  The Council noted a paper proposing that old telephone boxes could used as car charging points. The Clerk was very concerned that they were being left to fall apart. It was agreed to write again to BT to suggest that listed phone boxes in the parish be renovated as soon as possible.  This was agreed.

88/10
General Correspondence for information                                                                           (i) Cycletrack between Chippenham & Lacock: Reply received from Wiltshire Council to inform it had been unable to secure a lease renewal for this stretch of cycle track. An alternative route avoiding the A350 which was a mile longer had now  been posted by Sustrans.   Cllr Brindle explained that the Naish Hill landowner had not renewed the lease because his  land had been used free of charge as a cycle track for at least a year, without any progress on the lease. Cyclists now had to use the public footpath and lift their bicycles over a stile. Some progress could be made in August and he would keep the Council informed.
                  (ii) Xray Facilities Melksham: The Council noted a letter from NHS Wiltshire to confirm the Xray Department at Melksham Hospital would remain as it was at present for the foreseeable future.                                               
(iii) Speed Flashing Signs: The Council noted a copy letter to Wiltshire Council Chief Executive from Broughton Gifford Parish Council to request that parish councils be supported in their efforts to obtain speed flashing signs. Councillors praised this excellent letter.  Cllr. Baines referred to  an interesting programme on BBC Somerset  which indicated that all callers and local councillors were in favour of the signs because they were mobile and gave an immediate reminder of speed.

Resolved:-  Cllr Brindle proposed the Clerk reply, expressing thanks for the letter and giving assurance of  full support and that a copy letter be sent to  Mr. Kerr, WC Chief Executive.  This was agreed.
(iv) Rural Services Network letter to the Prime Minister:-  This was noted.                                             (v) Town and Parish Newsletter for June 2010:-  This was noted.                                                                (vi) Street Naming & Numbering – letter from WC re change to legal powers:-  This   was noted.                                                                                                                                           (vii) Charity Commission – letter re bogus telephone calls:-   This was noted.                                         (viii)  Military band Concert for RNLI:-    This was noted.                                                                       (ix) WPA – Letter re recent Police Authority Questionnaire:-  This  was noted.                                                                                                                                                                   

(xi)  Sustainable Communities Act:-  This was noted.

(xii)  Road Traffic orders speed limits outside the new Oak Community  Schools. These were noted.

89/10
Shaw Hall & Playing Field                                                                                                            (i)   Alleged tree –damage, 3 Beeches Green:  Letter received from the property insurers to claim that trees at Shaw Playing Field were causing serious subsidence. Cllr. Bean informed that neighbours were concerned about the loss of wildlife if trees were removed. It appeared that  the house was now being sold.  Cllr. Baines questioned how the Parish Council could be liable for subsidence, since the trees had been in place for many, many years; far longer than the garage itself. 
Resolved: The Council pass on the letter with supporting papers to its own Insurance Company, stating that the  Council did not believe there were grounds for a claim.                                                                                                 
                  (ii)  Shaw Hall Lease – revised lease and letter from solicitor: A letter was received from Clive Briggs, the Shaw Hall Chairman to enclose a list of the new Village Hall Committee and to confirm the new Committee’s agreement with the work done to date on the lease so far.  The Council noted a detailed letter from the Solicitor to explain the rationale behind the wording chosen for the 1st draft Lease. It was agreed to send a copy of this letter to the Shaw Hall Committee as the other party to the lease.  The Clerk advised the Council to follow the solicitor’s advice. Resolved: 1. The Council send a copy of the Solicitor’s explanation re lease wording to the new Hall Committee. 2. Subject to their being no objections from the Committee, the Council reply to the Council Solicitor to accept his advice re suggested wording of the Lease. 
Meeting closed at 9.51 p.m.
Chairman, 26th July 2010 
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